WELDA RURAL HIGH SCHOOL

CLASS A

EDUCATION FOR CITIZENSHIP

LEE CORDER, PRINCIPAL

WELDA, KANSAS

12-6-44

Dr. F. C. Allen, Director of Physical Ed., University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

I want to thank you for the courtesies extended me last Monday night at the Washburn game. I had a wonderful time and enjoyed the game and evening very much.

I arrived home O. K. and on time with the result that I feel none the worse for my trip.

You have a fine bunch of boys and I am sure you will develop a strong team from them. I surely wish you success and luck and here's hoping you turn the table on Washburn Friday night. I believe you will do it.

Sincerely yours,

Lee Corder.